January 14, 2020~Volume 12, Issue 1 Harry Nohr Woodturners Newsletter Platteville, Wisconsin





~~Harry Nohr Officers for 2020~~

President - Lyndal Anthony 563.599.8042 lyndal.anthony@gmail.com
Vice President - Maureen Seier 563.580.3189 amenseier@aol.com
Secretary - John Urness
Treasurer - Mary Scanlan
Editor & Web Master - Joan Overhouse
Librarian - Clyde Holverson
Safety Officer - John Haight
Club Advisor & Photographer - Frank Steck

~~Meeting Date & Location~~

2nd Tuesday of the month, room 16, Russell Hall, University of Wi. Platteville campus

~~Agenda~~

6:30 - Meeting is called to order
6:40 - Club business
6:50 - Show & Tell
7:00 - Raffle
7:30 - Move to lab for demo & discussion
8:30 - Adjourn

Web address – nohrwoodturners.com Facebook address – www.facebook.com/Harry Nohr Woodturners

UPCOMING EVENTS

February/11 Harry Nohr Monthly Meeting

February/15
Pen Turning for Vets

March/10 Harry Nohr Monthly Meeting

NEW MEMBERS & GUESTS

Mike Skaife from Prairie duChien John Davis from Praire duChien

OLD BUSINESS

All the items that were supposed to be in the "Silent Auction" weren't brought to the meeting so the "Silent Auction" will continue at the February meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

The clubs December balance was \$5,373.80. The January balance is \$5,326.09.

The demo for February will be a visit from the Honor Flight. There will be a pen turning day for the Honor Flight on February 15th from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. at the university.

The March demo is "Turning Pears" by Brian Larson.

Don't forget to pay your club dues to John Urness.

There is now a new page on the website for the "Nohr Award". People who volunteer their time during the month's meeting or at shows will be listed on the website and the newsletter.

Thanks to Maureen Seier and Glenn Griswold for helping clean up after the demo this month. Their names along with Paul Winer and Lyndal Anthony will be listed as candidates for the Nohr Award.

2020 AAW Symposium, June 4-7, in Louisville, Kentucky.

The event is being held at the Kentucky Exposition Center (Kentucky State Fair Grounds). There is a wealth of information about the event on AAW's new website.

AAW is also repeating the popular Chapter Group Discount. Chapters willing to organize a group of at least ten members to register to attend the Symposium will receive a \$25 discount for each attending member. If you have any questions about the AAW Symposium or any general questions, please call the office at 651-484-9094.

If there is ever a question on the cancellation of a club meeting due to inclement weather, it will be sent to you by email or you can call Lyndal at 563.599.8042.

Byron Bohnen donated \$500 to the club to use as they see fit. Thank you for your donation Byron. It is greatly appreciated.

Nick Agar will be at the Badger Woodturners, October 11th for a hands on workshop. It's possible the club could have him for a hands in Platteville on, October 10th or 13th. More information will be sent out later.

PHOTO GALLERY



Lyndal Anthony did the critique. The challenge for January was "Inlay or Bowtie". Rock Riedel was the winner.



Rock Riedel, Mulberry



Joan Overhouse Basswood



Lyndal & Joni Soft Maple



Mary Scanlan Walnut



Mary Scanlan Cedar



Mary Scanlan Spalted Maple Challenge Piece



George Dulzo Cherry Burl



George Dulzo Spalted Maple & Koa Challenge Piece



John Urness Pine



Brian Larson Service Berry & Cherry



Brian Larson Service Berry



Paul Winer Ash Challenge Piece



Paul Winer Walnut



Glenn Griswold Cherry



Paul Winer Cherry



Paul Winer Apple

DEMO

3 Corner bowl by Paul Winer & Lyndal Anthony













The challenge for February is "Turn a 3 corner bowl".